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12 November 2020 | 2:00-3:00pm 

Welcome & Introductions (5m)
Attendees – Sara Foley (SFD), Steve Smith (SRHD), Kai Nevala (Unify), Kolleen Seward (PFC), Julie Distel (PPGWNI), Amy Cummings (Providence), Amber Johnson (SNAP), Ryan Kiely (Excelsior), Sara Rodgers (SRHD), Symetria Gongyin (BHT), Sarah Bollig Dorn (BHT)
Equity holdback bucket (20m)
· Review of draft LOI form & rubric
· Specify local/state policy

· Process questions/decisions

· Process: Do we want this to be an open process (partners can submit as they have requests) or have a one-time process with a closed timeline? 
· suggest a one-time process and selecting those with most effective

· prefer to see ongoing to fulfill intent of having funding for things as they come up

· these type of requests like SLIHC come up abruptly. Favor an ongoing process. 

· agree on a rolling basis

· I agree with the open window. I feel it fits with the intent of what we were working on
· Consensus: Use an open process
· Timeline: When do we want to launch? 
· could launch at beginning of year, or launch this month but CCT would need Dec mtg

· think we should launch in the new year

· launch January & review proposals monthly at CCT

· Consensus: January 2021

· Eligibility: Funding only open to existing MOU’d members? Or organization can make request contingent on becoming MOU member?
· like the idea of how we did with SLIHC, consider as long as they agree to participate going forward. Something more equitable

· I like the idea of having it open for non-members. Feels like a good way to get others involved
· Consensus: Open to non-members who agree to participate in the Collaborative going forward

· Fund amount: Depending on process & timeline, how much of the holdback bucket do we want to include at this time? ($129,000 remaining)
· suggest we dedicate a portion, and we can always allocate more. But this is also right in line with how we discussed using the money. 

· like the idea of putting a portion out there, but holding a portion we are willing to let go of or there is another opportunity to look at. Do like idea of little bit of wiggle room.

· agree to holding back some $, but like others, unsure of the appropriate amount to hold back
· making half available and announcing, but keep other half on deck to respond to requests over from workgroups or work identified by BHT board or others as aligned with Collab equity work

· Like hybrid approach, takes care of some concerns about open process

· Motion (Passed): To allocate $65,000 to an open process to request funds for policy and other work related to our equity priority areas.
· Motioned: Kai, Second: Amber

· Aye: 8 Nay: 0 Abstain: 0
· Request $ cap: How much is the max someone can request?
· we have precedent of 15k. We could stick with that as a max, as a suggestion.

· joint applications could request more

· Consensus: Individual cap at 15k, joint applications can request more
· Next steps

2021 CCT membership & Collaborative management (15m)
· Continuation or retirement of existing members
· Unify - I've helped in this capacity for the last couple years and would be happy for someone else to take this on. I know we've had a desire to have some crossover between the CCT and the BHT board. If we don't have someone else from the board to attend the CCT then I'm happy to continue the best I can.
· SRHD - would like to continue
· SNAP - I am happy to continue on in 2021 as long as that is a fit for the CCT
· PPGWNI - I'm happy to stay on unless someone wants to take my place.
· Excelsior - A representative from Excelsior can participate. Ryan most likely not be the representative.
· SFD - I am happy to continue
· Providence  - happy to continue, will be on leave in April, but someone from Prov serve during that time

· Not responded/not present: PFC, GSCMOW 

· BHT will reach out

· Invitation(s) for new member(s)
· Would like to invite Lynn Kimball from ALTCEW to join group as a rep for her org & the BHT Board – group support

· BHT will invite on behalf of CCT

· St. Joseph Community Fund grant update – made it to final stage, submitting RFP by Monday
· Collaborative management
· Motion (Passed): To approve continuation of BHT as Collaborative management organization in 2021

· Motioned: Ryan, Second: Kolleen
· Aye: 7 Nay: 0 Abstain: 0 No vote: 1
· Motion (Passed): To approve $100,000 to BHT for Collaborative management in 2021

· Motioned: Amber, Second: Steve
· Aye: 8 Nay: 0 Abstain: 0
November & December planning (10m)
· November Collaborative agenda overview
· December CCT

· Will be having December Leads – broadband, oral health

· Dec CCT – BHT will check in first week of Dec to decide

· December Collaborative

· Will take to Collab for vote, traditionally do not meet in Dec
PSA extension request (5m)
· Motion (Passed): To approve the extension of the PSA (contract) with SNAP for their Collaborative project to a new contract end date of March 31, 2021. (Previously December 31, 2020). 

· Motioned: Kai, Second: Steve
· Aye: 8 Nay: 0 Abstain: 1 (Amber)
Adjourn
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